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ILLINOIS SUPREME COURT ANNOUNCES  
TIME STANDARDS FOR CASE CLOSURE IN TRIAL COURTS 

 
The Illinois Supreme Court announced today a new order which for the first time establishes 
Time Standards for Case Closure in the Illinois Trial Courts (Time Standards), effective July 1, 
2022, for cases filed on or after January 1, 2022. 
 
The purpose of the Time Standards order is to assist Illinois circuit courts in meeting their 
fundamental obligation to resolve disputes fully, fairly, and promptly. Implementing time 
standards establishes a statewide expectation for judges, litigants, and attorneys, and requires 
each court to evaluate its actual performance compared to a statewide expectation. 
 
“Timeliness and operational efficiency are strategic goals the Court has long been working 
toward,” Chief Justice Anne M. Burke said. “The establishment of these standards statewide will 
help ensure the timely justice the people of Illinois expect and deserve.”  
 
Time standards represent the time during which the court exercises control over and is 
accountable for the progress and timely closure of a case and provide a management tool that 
allows the courts to regularly evaluate their operations and enhance their delivery of services.  
 
A case is closed by entry of the final order as prescribed by the 2022 Manual on Recordkeeping 
(MRK). The 2022 MRK mandates new case types, imposes strict case status criteria for open, 
inactive, reinstated, and closed cases and requires that all circuits henceforth uniformly collect 
and submit data in conformity for cases filed on or after January 1, 2022. 
 
Interim benchmarks for time to case closure have been set at 75%, 90%, and 98% of total cases. 
By including only 98% of cases rather than 100%, the Time Standards inherently acknowledge 
there will always be outlier cases. 
 
The recommendation for uniform time standards was presented to the Court by the Court Data & 
Performance Measures Task Force (Task Force). The Task Force, chaired by Appellate Court 
Justice Ann Jorgensen with McHenry County Circuit Clerk Kathy Keefe as vice-chair, was 
created by the Illinois Judicial Conference in 2018 and charged with “developing accurate and 
uniform data collection for every circuit and based on those data points, establishing time 
standards for all case types”. 
 

https://www.illinoiscourts.gov/courts/circuit-court/manual-on-recordkeeping/


“The implementation of statewide time standards represents a new day in our pursuit of full and 
fair resolutions in a timely and efficient manner in every court,” Appellate Court Justice 
Jorgensen said. 
 
The Time Standards for the Family/Juvenile, Criminal/Quasi-Criminal, and Civil Case 
Categories can be found here. 
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(FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT: Chris Bonjean, Communications Director to the 
Illinois Supreme Court at 312.793.2323 or cbonjean@illinoiscourts.gov.) 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/17FfTNIZ_WYL7ZzrxlJt0DZjiApx-xicQ/view?usp=sharing

